


COUNCIL

Bob Baumann presented the results of a
survey of energy trends and indicators to the members
of the Energy Council recently in Anchorage, Alaska.
The Energy Council is an organization of state
legislatorsfrom the major energy producing states and
Canadian provinces. Baumann's presentation
summarized national energy trends and policy
developmentsaswell asthosetrendsand devel opments
most important for each member stateor province. His
presentation wasbased on a56 pagereport prepared by
CES that was distributed at the meeting. The report
was requested and financed by the Energy Council--as
was Bob'strip.

CESAND THE BTU TAX

CES prepared a report analyzing the likely
effectsof "the" BTU tax, (that is, the BTU tax initially
proposed by the Clinton Administration and passed by
the House of Representatives) on Louisiana. The
analysis emphasized the impact the tax would have on
the petroleum industry (both production and refining)
and the state and local government sector. The
conclusion wasthat thetax asinitially proposed would
have serious, if unintended, effects that would
disproportionately and negatively, affect Louisiana's
economy--especialy its

refining industry. As is often the case with current
policy issues our analysisrather quickly became dated.
In fact, some of the problems we identified were
addressed even before the tax was passed by the full
House of Representatives. Subsequently, the Senate
scrapped the BTU tax in its entirety in favor of a
gasoline tax. Nevertheless, we believe the effort was
worth it since it surfaced problems that may not have
been apparent to those not familiar with Louisiana’s
unique, energy intensive economy. The report was
requested by the American Energy Alliance. Since
AEA isanational rather than a state organization, in
accordance with CES policy, we were reimbursed for
all time spent on the report. Of course, CES retained
complete editorial and analytical control over the
project.

NATIONAL PUBLICATIONS

Two recent CES reports have evolved into
national publications. An article based on the update
of CES's comparison of State and Local taxes paid by
the E& Pindustry (summarized in the February, 1993
Newsdletter) will be published soon in the Qil & Gas
Journal and an article based on CESs study of
residential and commercial natural gas prices in
Louisiana (summarized by Wumi Iledare in the May,
1992 Newsdletter) will be published in the October 15,
1993 Public Utilities Fortnightly.




